
 

  Clerks Corner 

Exploring Use of Rain Barrels 

Village of Genoa City 

August 
2022 

Village Hall  Hours  

Monday through Friday 
8am to 4pm 
 

Important Numbers: 

Village Hall    262-279-6472 

Police Dept    262-279-6252 
(non-emergency) 
 

Public Works 262-279-5728 

Building          262-210-1741 

Library            262-279-6188 

Fire Dept         262-279-2033 

    

 

   

   

   

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Dates: 

August    

 3    Public Test of Voting 
Equipment 9am 

 4    Committee of the 
Whole Meeting 
(C.O.W.) 7pm 

 6    Touch a Truck  @ 
Veteran’s Park      
10am to 2pm 

 9 Partisan Primary 
Election 7am – 8pm @ 
Village Hall 

 11   Planning Commission 
Meeting 6:30pm 

 11   Village Board Meeting 
7pm 

  

 

There are many good reasons to use a rain barrel: 

1. Reduce water bills. You can save approx. 1,300 gal per year by watering your plants or 

washing your car with the reusable rainwater. 

2. Protect your property by redirecting rainwater away from your home’s foundation.  

3. Reduce stress on municipal storm drain system. Rain barrels help reduce the amount of 

water entering our overloaded storm sewers. 

4. Help protect rivers, streams and ponds from runoff pollution. Rain barrels help reduce 

pollution runoff by redirecting rainwater to be naturally filtered through the earth. 

5. Rainwater grows healthier plants thanks to a large percentage of nitrogen present in the 

air that rainwater collects. 

6. It will improve the water quality of local lakes and rivers by reducing soil erosion and 

other pollutants that accumulate in the storm water runoff. 

Features to look for in a rain barrel: 

1. Be sure it is child, pet and wildlife-proof. Check for specific design that prevents tipping. 

2. Ensure that your rain barrel has an overflow valve. 

3. Look for a mesh screen filter to keep residue away. 

4. Check to see if your barrel is linkable to other barrels. 

5. Spigots for easy drainage. 

6. Choose durable materials. 

 

Be sure to empty your rain barrel at least once a week so that  

mosquitos do not have time to breed. A mesh screen or filter  

will help. Disconnect and drain your barrel in the fall to avoid 

freezing and cracking over the winter.  

(Water laws are handled on the state level and should be  

Inquired upon with local legislatures. In Wisconsin, the 

 rain barrel must be stored above ground, must not be directly  

connected to the public water supply and non-potable only or 

 outdoor uses.) 

 

 



 

 

What is the Partisan Primary Election? 

A primary election is an election used either to narrow the 

field of candidates for a given elective office or to determine 

the nominees for political parties in advance of a general 

election. Primary elections can take several different forms.  

Partisan Primaries, voters select a candidate to be a political 

party’s nominee for a given office in the corresponding 

general election. In a partisan election, the voter will see the 

name of the candidate along with their party affiliation on the 

ballot.  

 Nonpartisan Primaries are used to narrow the field of 

candidates for nonpartisan offices in advance of a general 

election. Voters choose from all candidates running for a 

position, regardless of their political party. 

General Elections, voters can vote for any candidate, 

regardless of party affiliation.   

 

The August 9, 2022 election is a Partisan Primary. You may 

only vote for candidates within one political party. You don’t 

have to vote in the primary for the party you’re officially 

affiliated with. However, you can only vote in one party’s 

election. If you cross-party vote, it will cause some of your 

votes to not count. If you choose a political party, only those 

votes within that party will count. If you do not choose a 

political party, your ballot will be rejected and none of your 

votes will be counted.  

 

 

You must be registered to vote and we encourage you to do this prior to Election Day. Register online at myvote.wi.gov 
or complete a paper registration form at the Clerk’s Office (proof of residency is required). 

 

 
 

Deadlines for the August 9, 2022 
Partisan Primary 

 

2022 Partisan Primary 
Time: August 9, 2022 - 7:00am to 8pm 
Location: Village Hall, 755 Fellows Rd 
Event Type: 

Partisan Primary for the November 8, 2022 

General Election. 

August 4, 2022 @ 5:00 p.m.- Deadline to Request an 
Absentee Ballot- Regular and Permanent Overseas Voter. 

August 5, 2022 @ 5:00 p.m.- Deadline to Request an 
Absentee Ballot- Indefinitely Confined and Military. 

August 5, 2022 @ 5:00 p.m. - Deadline to Register in Your 
Municipal Clerk’s Office.   

August 5, 2022 -Deadline for In-Person Absentee- Voters can 
possibly request and vote an absentee ballot in-person in their 
municipal clerk’s office through August 5.  

August 9, 2022 @ 5:00 p.m.- Deadline for Hospitalized 
Voters- Voters who are in a hospital may request a ballot be 
brought to them by an appointed agent if they are hospitalized 
in the 7 days preceding the election.   

August 9, 2022 @ 5:00 p.m.- Deadline to Request an 
Absentee Ballot- Military.  

August 9, 2022 from 7:00 a.m.-8:00 p.m. - Register to Vote 
at Your Polling Place- Voters can register to vote at their 
polling place on Election Day. 

August 9, 2022 @ 8:00 p.m.- Deadline to Return Absentee 
Ballot. 

 

Important information regarding Absentee Ballot 

Voters are no longer allowed to return their absentee ballots via drop 

boxes. You can mail your ballot back to your municipality or hand 

deliver to your municipal clerk. Voter’s must return their own ballot. 

You are not allowed to hand deliver another voter’s ballot regardless 

of relationship (unless another provision of the law specifically 

authorizes an agent to act on the elector’s behalf). 

 

 

 

http://www.my/

